
Term 4 Friday 3rd December 2021 

Principals wrap up for the week 

Dear Families, 

The Grandparents’ Morning Tea was a highlight on the school calendar with many grandparents and 

special people taking up the opportunity to spend time in the classrooms prior to being treated to a 

feast of food. Thank you, kitchen/garden crew, this term (Xavier) and staff for providing the delicious 

treats. The feel throughout the school was vibrant, warm, full of joy and laughter from both students, 

staff and grandparents. 

This week the students were involved in Wednesday afternoon Christmas Craft, the whole school par-

ticipated in craft rotations, providing the students the opportunity for collaboration on different  

projects. The Christmas spirit is in the air! 

During Children’s Week (23-31 October) students participated in a range of activities provided by East 

Gippsland Shire Council. Lego building, friendship paperchains, designing signs and building Carecrows 

were among the favourites with the students. We would like to say: 

Congratulations Ocean O’Neil for winning a prize in the Lego Legends competition! 



Classes 2022 

I am currently in the process of finalising the staffing for 2022, with many changes as a result of some 

staff taking leave or choosing to leave us. We would like to thank Chen Pearson for her fine work and 

commitment to students and staff during her nine-year tenure. We wish her all the best of luck in her 

new adventure. Mr May will be enjoying, a well-deserved, long service leave break. We are still     

hopeful that class lists will be made available on the last Friday of this term allowing parents and     

students time to prepare over the holiday break. 

Final weeks for the year 

As we head into the final weeks of the year, a few reminders: 

       School fee accounts have now been sent out and we ask that you make arrangements to or-

ganise a payment plan with the school by the end of term which ensures that this year’s fees 

are paid in full by the end.  We encourage parents to organise a direct debit arrangement 

       we will be sending out student enrolment information for next year, can you please complete 

the forms and return to Amanda before the end of term. 

 

      All visitors must check-in using the Service Victoria QR code and provide evidence of being fully 

vaccinated with two doses of a COVID-19 vaccine or a medical exemption on entry, this in-

cludes the church as you are aware masks are compulsory for Year 3-6 and strongly  

      recommended for Foundation -Year 2 students.  Please ensure that your child’s mask is named 

and that clean masks are worn.  We have a small supply of masks at school for those who  

       forget to bring one but the expectation is that children bring their own masks from home.  

 

      All students must be wearing the school hat when they are playing outside this term. We have 

a ‘No hat, No play’ rule. We have a lot of students who have either lost their hat or their hat 

needs repairing. 

 

Finally, we will be sending out a separate information sheet regarding the last week of school, as we 

have many things happening. Have a wonderful weekend, stay safe! 

Regards 

Kirsten Daly, Principal 



December 2021 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun 

  1 Grade 6 

Trans OSC  

2 Grade 6 

Trans OSC  

3 Grade 6 

Trans OSC  

Lunch Orders 

4 5 

6 7 8 9 10  Lunch     

Orders today 

11 12 

13 Christmas 

Carols and 

Dinner  

14  ST JOEYS  

FUN DAY  

15 EOY Mass 

Gr 6 Grad 

16 SCHOOL 

HOLIDAYS  

17 SCHOOL 

HOLIDAYS  

18 19 

20 SCHOOL 

HOLIDAYS  

21 SCHOOL 

HOLIDAYS  

22 SCHOOL 

HOLIDAYS  

23  SCHOOL 

HOLIDAYS  

24 SCHOOL 

HOLIDAYS  

25 26 

27 SCHOOL 

HOLIDAYS  

28 SCHOOL 

HOLIDAYS  

29 SCHOOL 

HOLIDAYS  

30 SCHOOL 

HOLIDAYS  

31  NEW 

YEARS EVE  

  

               W H O L E    S C H O O L   C H R I S T M A S    C R A F T       A F T E R N O O N  



Sundays Prayer  

Term 4 each day the students will be given an opportunity to have 2 fruit breaks, this helps super-

charge their brains and makes for a great day of learning, If you can send extra fruit for your kids 

for these brain breaks would be amazing!  

THIS TERM —St Joseph’s Primary 

school will be embracing the times and 

hitting the technology button !!!! All 

parent messages, attendance’s           

correspondence to and from the school 

will be able to be performed on the  

SIMON EVERYWHERE App  

DOWNLOAD the APP NOW ! 

Loving God, your word comes to us in the wilderness of our lives. May we be like 
John and listen to your word. May it forge a highway of love into the valleys of 

our grief. May it overturn the mountains of our pain into ways of compassion for 
those with whom we live. We ask this in the name of him who is our hearts’ de-

sire,      Jesus the Lord  













https://vic.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=b49e1fde8d75b9a843e32073b&id=500a52d4da&e=cfe9bf3bfb 










